The Grove School Home learning (home work) Policy 
It is recommended by the Dept of Education that children do home learning in order to:

· ‘develop a home-school partnership

· consolidate and reinforce skills and understanding

· extend school learning’.

Whilst as a school we will continue to set home learning and mark it regularly, parents are under no obligation to insist their children complete the tasks set but the staff would appreciate communication on this matter. No child will be penalised for not producing homework. 
We feel that home learning is beneficial in helping to involve parents in their children’s learning, promote family learning and benefit the children in consolidating and reinforcing skills and understanding.  The teachers feel that the proposed policy concentrates on the activities which have been seen to benefit many children by completing them at home.
KS1 – 

Reception – reading, practising letters daily and occasionally letters and sounds games.
Years 1 and 2 - reading twice a week, and one home-based activity per week which can be any subject and can link to the in-class topic work.

KS2 – 

Year 3 and 4 – reading, spelling and 1 home-based activity per week which can be any subject and can link to the in-class topic work.

Year 5 and 6 – reading, spelling and 1or 2 home-based activities per week which can be any subject and can link to the in-class topic work.
KS2 – targets for Literacy and Maths will be sent home for parents to consolidate
General information

· Tasks will be designed to be a maximum of half an hour. In addition, reading to parents or independent reading is recommended daily. 

· Some home learning may be project based and may be designed to last a number of weeks.

· Additional voluntary homework will be available for children or parents who wish to have some extra consolidation work

· Homework will be set on Fridays for all year groups and returned on Wednesday and marked before Friday
· Spellings may be tested but in context and when appropriate.
· KS1 and 2 will use homework books and Reception have phonic books.
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